

### THE CATHOLIC PARISH OF RUTLAND

# ST JOSEPH, OAKHAM & ST THOMAS OF CANTERBURY, EXTON

Parish Priest: Rev Canon Peter Vellacott: <a href="mailto:peter.vellacott@dioceseofnottingham.uk">peter.vellacott@dioceseofnottingham.uk</a>
Rev Deacon Raymond Keogh: <a href="mailto:raymond.keogh@dioceseofnottingham.uk">raymond.keogh@dioceseofnottingham.uk</a>
Tel: 07845 773619

Retired Priest in Residence: Rev Canon Stephen Dye Parish Office: <a href="mailto:rcchurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk">rcchurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk</a> Presbytery, Station Road, Oakham, LE15 6QU Tel: 01572 722308



## Fourth Sunday of Lent – Laetare Sunday

| arch Vigil Mass   |
|---|
| E   |
| Fourth Sunday of  |
| farch Lent –  |
| Laetare Sunday  |
| Iarch Lenten Feria  |
| farch Lenten Feria  |
| Exposition of the   |
| farch Blessed Sacrament   |
| Lenten Feria  |
| Iarch Lenten Feria  |
| farch Lenten Feria  |
|   |
| farch Vigil Mass  |
| farch Fifth Week of Lent  |
| (Passion Sunday)  |
| CONFESSION TIME   |
| EEK'S ROTAS   |
| ers   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
| Cleaning  |
| EEK'S ROTAS   |
| are   |
|   |
|   |
| unary Ministers of Holy   |
|   |
| <u>IOII</u>   |
|   |
| Cleaning  |
| lease note: This Church is mon  |
| Vebsite   |
| Martyrs Primary School  |
| acher   |
|   |
| a's Liturgy Group   |
| <b>~</b>  |
|   |
| eding Representative  |
| rding Representative  |
| rding Representative upport Group - HELP  |
| rding Representative upport Group - HELP  |
| rding Representative upport Group - HELP aith Sharing Groups                                    |
| rding Representative upport Group - HELP  |
| inary Ministers of Holy ion  Cleaning  VEEK'S ROTAS  ers  Inary Ministers of Holy ion  Cleaning |

Please pray for the following who are ill: Meryl Vincent, Angela Kirkup, Claire Smith, Ita Jones, David Price, Janet and Barry Chalmers-Stevens, NicholasTomlinson and Elisabeth Simpson

Unfortunately we now need written signed permission from all who wish to have their names in this sick list. If your loved one has been removed, please contact Maria asap and they will, of course, be reinstated with their written permission. This is the guidance for GDPR data protection, from our Nottingham Diocese. Many thanks.

If you would like someone to be added to the Sick Parishioners list with their written permission, please contact Maria at rcchurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk OR please ask them to complete the form below and return to Maria in the Parish Office. Many thanks.

#### **Permission form for Sick list**

| I give my permission for my name to be published in St Joseph's Newsletter and on their (St Joseph's) website in the Newsletter tab. |
|--|
| Print Name   |
| Signature  |
| Date   |

Anniversaries † Margaret Edelston, Stanley Humphreys, Francis Kilkenny, Gertie Colin, James Cregan, Clare Ellis, Frederic Hudson, Angela Munton, Emma Gardner, Beatrice Tyler, Michael O'Rourke, Kath Houlden, Elizabeth Hawthorne, Patricia Beckett, Andrew Seale, Hugh Burns, Henry Ferguson, James Rouse, Manuela Cox, Atelia Leandro, Mary Rathbone and Lily Millar

### Last week's collection

Collections £127.94 Planned Giving and Donations £891.00 £1018.94 Total

**Don't forget** to join us for light refreshments after Holy Mass on Wednesday and Sunday.



**Parish Office Telephone** Please note that Canon Stephen is not contactable via the Parish office telephone number. For all Parish enquiries, please contact Maria on the office number or via email, or Canon Peter via email.

If you know any parishioners who are not well, in hospital or need a little support and would like a visit, please let Maria know using this email address rcchurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call 01572 722308. It is very important for all our parishioners to feel part of our community - if we don't know we cannot help.

If you would like to offer Holy Mass for friends/family/relatives, please obtain their written permission for their names to go into the public domain, ie Newsletter and the Newsletter online. This is the guidance for GDPR data protection, from our Nottingham Diocese. If you would like a specific date, please give plenty of notice...

Holy Mass Intentions Please use the brown envelopes in the Church porch for Holy Mass intentions, including any offering you wish to make (ensure you have a signature for those who are living). ALL REQUESTS FOR HOLY MASS MUST BE HANDED IN TO THE PARISH OFFICE -Many Thanks

Holy Mass Canon Peter will be offering Holy Mass on Saturday evening and Sunday morning at St Joseph's at the end of each month. He looks forward to getting to know you all.

Stations of the Cross will take place on Sunday at 4.00 pm in St Joseph's during Lent. We will alternate on Fridays between St Joseph's and All Saints Church at 11.00 am. Dates: 15th March - All Saints and 22nd March St Joseph's

Over the next three Wednesdays at 2.00 pm in the Meeting Room, we will be making a Holy Journey through Scriptural meditations on Holy Week, led by Deacon Raymond. These have been prepared by Rev Shakeel Nurmani from All Saints Church on behalf of Churches Together and will be followed by all the Christian churches in Oakham. The first session will start on Wednesday 6th March.

St Joseph's Parish Council There will be a Parish Council meeting on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> March. If you wish to ask a question or suggest an item for the agenda, please submit by **Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> March** to Andreas Menzies or via email at ppcchair@stjosephsoakham.org

AID FOR CHAD -Attractive Cream Easter Eggs sold for Aid for Chad will be available after Saturday and Sunday Masses this weekend andthe following weekend 16th /17th. £3 each cards accepted.

Wanted more people to go on the Wednesday coffee rota. If you feel you can help please contact Hilary Davis via the parish office please Diocesan Pilgrimage to Walsingham Saturday 15th June A Parishioner from

**CAFOD** envelopes Many thanks to those who have already returned the Cafod envelopes. If you have not yet returned yours, could you please do so by next weekend. 16<sup>th</sup>/17<sup>th</sup> March.

Envelopes for the tax year 2024/25 are now available in the church porch. If you have been missed out or would like to join the envelopes scheme please contact Maria.

Melton Mowbrary Parish is organisings a small coach for those interested – Cost per person £25 More details to follow

Sale of chutneys, jams, & pickles at tea and coffee after service in aid of UK Stroke Association.

English Martyrs Sch - Our coffee mornings for parents, preschool children, members of the parish and visitors, with activities for the children, will take place on Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> March at 9.15-11.00 am. Everyone is welcome! Do pop in and see us. We would love to welcome you to our school.

There is a collection after Mass for Easter lilies. Each lily will be dedicated to the memory of deceased love ones and will have a small label attached with personalised names remembered.

Diocesan Choir for the Chrism Mass (Wednesday 27th March), with a rehearsal on Saturday 9th March, 10.30 am-1.00 pm, in Saint Barnabas Cathedral, NG1 5AE. The Diocesan Choir is a friendly and supportive bunch of musicians and singers from across the diocese that gather to sing for special diocesan occasions and liturgies. All are welcome and no prior musical training is required. To sign up please email: cathedral@dioceseofnottingham.uk

The latest edition of the **Diocesan E-Magazine** was published on Ash Wednesday, featuring reflections, articles, and news from across the diocese, including NDCYS, CAFOD and Caritas. Read and subscribe to receive it directly via email at: www.dioceseofnottingham.uk/news

**<u>Book of Remembrance</u>** This is an ongoing project, so if you wish to have the names of loved ones inscribed in our book, please contact Maria at <a href="mailto:rechurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk">rechurchoakham@dioceseofnottingham.uk</a>

<u>Please note</u>: Any cheques made out to the Parish should read **St. Joseph's Oakham RCP**. Thank you.

<u>Planned Giving Scheme - Envelope holders</u> If you wish to contribute via the parish bank account, please contact Maria at Many thanks for your ongoing support.